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Another Mid-Winter Classic basketball tournament has come and gone.  This is a great 
community event put on by our local Lions Club.  It is a long-running tournament with this being 
the 49th year.  This tournament brings a lot of people into our school and is a good fundraiser for 
the Lion’s Club.  It takes a lot of community volunteers to make it work and they deserve apprecia-
tion.  I’d like to express thanks to Rick Hunley and all of the Lions Club volunteers for their efforts 
to put together such a great event.  Even though the Tigers did not win the championship, the 
tournament was a success. 

This will be the third year in a row that my February article has contained information 
about a struggling state budget and the efforts to fix education funding in Kansas.  Three years in 
a row and there does not appear to be an end in sight. 

As legislators look to fill a $350 million budget hole, a bill was just introduced to fix it 
with across the board spending cuts for all state funded programs.  Estimates put USD 350’s 
share of these cuts at $200,000.  A cut this deep would be devastating to our schools. 

I do not anticipate a cut that large, however cuts are a real possibility.  Any cuts will be 
difficult to manage since we are now more than half the way through the year and much of the 
budget has already been spent. 

The block grant formula for funding education is set to expire at the end of this year.  
Legislators must draft a new school funding formula before July 1.  This will be difficult to accom-
plish this since little work has been done on this to date.  There is a real possibility that the block 
grants will remain in place with flat funding for another year.  The state Supreme Court has yet to 
rule on the school finance case.  This ruling will have a significant effect on what legislators 
choose to do this session. 

Think about grade cards and what it means when a 3rd grader has a “C” in math class?  
Consider two example students who both earn a C in math.  Perhaps Student 1 does not quite 
grasp all of the math concepts, but works hard and turns in all of the work.  Maybe Student 2 has 
a firm understanding of the math, but does not complete all assignments and misbehaves now and 
again.  In this example, Student 1 and Student 2 earned the same grade, but they are obviously 
performing at different levels.  The grade we see on the report card might be based on a combina-
tion of the students’ knowledge gained, work ethic, behavior, and other factors. 

In the elementary grades, we are working to be more specific with reporting what stu-
dents know and are able to do.  Standards-based 
grading is a way to do this.  Staff is working to-
ward implementing standards-based grade cards 
in the lower elementary grades next year.  This is 
something that has been done for years in our Kin-
dergarten classes.  More information will be com-
ing to parents about this in the coming months. 

Good attendance in school is one of the 
most important factors in student success.  Here 
are a few facts about school attendance from the 
national group Attendance Works.  Research 
shows that missing 10 percent of the school, or about 17 days, negatively affects a student’s aca-
demic performance. That is about two days a month and is known as chronic absence.  By 6th 
grade, chronic absence becomes a leading indicator that a student will drop out of high school. 

The academic impact of missing that much school is the same whether the absences are 
excused or unexcused. When students improve their attendance rates, they improve their academ-
ic prospects and chances for graduating.  It is critically important for parents to help us ensure 
that students get to school every day, ready to learn. 

As always, if you’d like to visit about any of these topics or have other questions or con-
cerns, I can be reached at 620-549-3564 or meyerj@usd350.com.  I am proud to be a Tiger and 
proud to serve USD 350 with Purpose, Passion, and Pride. 

-Josh Meyer – USD 350 Superintendent  
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COOKIE DOUGH STILL AVAILABLE 
 If you missed out on the cookie dough sale 
from the Juniors, there is still some available for 
$12 a tub. Please contact a Junior or Mrs. McAl-
ister if you're interested. mcalisterj@usd350.com  


